
  
 

Program Planning Meeting  
The annual Program Planning Meeting is set for 

Feb. 13 at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom (our regular meeting 
day). This is an opportunity for League members to 
identify topics for study and advocacy for the coming 
year for the local League and for the next two years for 
the state League. 

To prepare for the discussion, pull out your 
member handbook/directory and review our local 
positions on pages 37-49.  Identify positions that may 
need updating as well as new areas for study.  Similarly, 
you might review the state League positions at 
www.lwvnm.org.   

Keep in mind that the League’s ability to advocate 
on issues depends on having a relevant position and, in 
turn, positions are derived from study followed by 
reaching a consensus on members’ views.  (Alterna-
tively, we can consider concurring with a position 
reached by another League.)  It is our study of the 
issues that gives our advocacy credibility. 

Proposed local program items are submitted first to 
the board for approval and then to the membership at 
the annual meeting in April.  After the annual meeting, 
changes can be made in the adopted program if dis-
cussed at a general membership meeting and then 
approved at a subsequent general meeting.  Proposed 
state program items are addressed through the state 
board and the state convention scheduled for April. 

Program recommendations are considered based 
on three criteria: 1) Is there widespread member 
interest? 2) Is this a timely issue? 3) Is government 
action the most effective way to address the problem? 

If you aren’t able to attend the February 13 meeting 
but want to submit program suggestions, please email 
Kathy and/or Eileen with a brief description of your 
suggestion. We look forward to a lively discussion. 
 

—Kathy Brook 
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Hello Members,  
As we tackle assorted public policy challenges 

in 2021, I am grateful to those of you who have 
joined the discussions of spent nuclear fuel 
storage and a strategic plan 
to implement the League’s policy  
of justice, equity, diversity, and  
inclusion (JEDI).  I hope that  
many of you also had an oppor- 
tunity to join the virtual women’s  
march on January 23 – which is  
to be available soon on YouTube. 

As time permits, please consider following 
the legislative priorities of LWVNM on the Action 
Tab at www.lwvnm.org.  The bills that the League 
is tracking are listed there. 

February brings us the program planning 
process for our local and state Leagues.  If you 
aren’t able to participate in the general meeting 
on February 13, please consider submitting your 
suggestions for study and/or advocacy to me or 
to other League members.  Also take at least a 
few moments to celebrate the League’s 101st 
birthday. 

—Kathy Brook 
Co-President 

 
 
Happy February 14th LWVSNM Members, 

Last year we celebrated the 100th anniversary 
of the League of Women Voters by sending 
valentines to our elected officials, letting them 
know about our February 14th anniversary and 
our appreciation for their service.  This year we 
are initiating a new annual LWVSNM Making  

 
 
 
 

Co-Presidents’ Messages 
 

Kathy Brook 

 

—continued next page 
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Co-Presidents’ Messages (cont.)  

Democracy Work Award to honor community leaders of 
civic projects that contribute to strengthening our 
democracy.  Leaders of the Getting to Know Your Local 
Government project, Josie Miller, Jamie Patterson, and 
Jamey Rickman, developed “real world” 
learning experiences for high school  
students.  While there were many  
educators and city employees involved  
with the project, the three leaders  
organized it. Josie and Jamie are  
content specialists with Las Cruces  
Public Schools.  Jamey is the Com- 
munity Engagement Manager for the  
City of Las Cruces.   

Las Cruces Public Schools educators developed 
lessons about local government that were studied in 
classes with volunteer teachers during February.  The 
culminating project brought students from six high 
schools to City Hall, where employees presented four 
real city problems to the students.  The students were 
then randomly divided into four teams to investigate 
one of the problems further and to develop solutions to 
it.  The intention was for the team judged to be the 
most successful to attend a City Council meeting to 
present their solutions.  All of the teams did so well that 
each was going to be invited to share their suggestions 
with the City Council.  Then COVID happened and the 
final piece of the project was cancelled.   

 
High school seniors were divided into teams and assigned a mentor 

during this unique experience. 
 

The valuable project was very effective in connecting 
high school students to civic participation by investi- 
gating and collaborating with other students.  We will 
let you know when the project will be celebrated.   

An updated LWV of New Mexico Education Position 
will be circulated soon.  Parts of it were approved by the 
State Board on January 16th.  It describes and addresses 
a high-quality, equitable education system.  There will 
be meetings scheduled to discuss the updated position 
and to address consensus questions related to it.   

—With regards, Eileen VanWie, Co-President 
 
         

FEBRUARY 2021 
 

February: Black History Month 
 

Feb. 2, Tues.: RSVP to attend a forum regarding  
     Spent Nuclear Fuel Storage with two speakers 
     beginning at 4pm via Zoom; RSVP to Eileen  

 

Feb. 13, Sat.: General Meeting/Program  
     Planning Meeting, 2pm, via Zoom; watch  
     for your email from Eileen to attend. This 
     is an important meeting to discuss priorities 
     for the coming fiscal year (May ‘21-April ‘22).  

 

Feb. 15, Mon.: Presidents’ Day 
 

Feb. 15, Mon.: LWVSNM Board Meeting, 1:30 pm 
     via Zoom. 

 

Feb. 15, Mon.: Affordable Housing Committee, 
     4:00 pm, contact Beth Bardwell for informa- 
     tion or a Zoom link (betbardwell@gmail.com) 

 

Feb. 18, Thurs.: Virtual League Day at the NM 
     Legislature, 10:30 am, opening comments 
     from LWVNM.  

 

MARCH 2021 
March: Women’s History Month  
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Eileen VanWie 

 

P.O. Box 15142 • Las Cruces, NM  88004 
575.524.VOTE (8683) 
www.lwvsnm.org  
                    

2020/21 LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF  
SOUTHERN NEW MEXICO BOARD: 
 

Eileen VanWie & Kathy Brook – Co-Presidents 
OPEN – Vice President 
Johnnie R. Aldrich – Secretary 
Sadie Valverde – Treasurer 
Kim Sorensen – Immediate Past President  
Maryellen Kebbel – Membership Director 
Erika Graf-Webster – Youth Engagement Director 
Dale Yeo & Helen Zagona – Voter Services Directors 
Jo Galván Nash – Public Relations Director 
Sharon Thomas (chair), Judith LaPointe and  
     Johnnie Aldrich  –  Nominating Committee 

Welcome new members!   
Andrea Crowley, Maris Cudrith, Leeann DeMouche, 

Mary Flynn, Patricia Johnson, Courtney Komes,  
Joanne Korsmo, Lynn Moorer & Alisha Yarnall 

mailto:vanwieek@yahoo.com?subject=Spent%20Nuclear%20Fuel%20Storage
mailto:betbardwell@gmail.com
http://www.lwvsnm.org/
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LWVSNM 

LEAGUE MEMBERS CONTINUE TO EXPLORE 
IMMIGRATION REFORM    
 

 
Crystal Massey from The American Immigration 

Council (AIC) met with LWVSNM members on Jan. 26 
to discuss strategies to work on humane immigration 
reform. While President Biden has already signed a 
number of executive orders that have reversed some 
of the Trump administration policies, there are 
ongoing concerns and AIC wants to ensure the new 
administration will address humane immigration 
reform as a priority.   

Among some of the actions they have planned: 1) 
Give immigrants a pathway to citizenship after an 
eight- year waiting period; 2) Institute a four-year 
extension of the DACA program; 3) issue executive 
orders on asylum at the U.S. Mexico border, refugee 
resettlement and the reunification of migrant families; 
4) Restore a program that allows certain children in 
the Northern Triangle to apply for refugee status in the 
U.S. from their home countries; 5) Roll back a Trump 
rule that sought to block asylum seekers who pass 
through another country to the US (3rd Country Rule); 
 

 

6) Create a task force to reunite migrant families who were separated at the U.S. Mexican border; 7) Raise 
annual refugee intake from the record low 15,000- person ceiling to 125,000. 

Crystal emphasized there are still close to 70,000 migrants currently in the Migrant Protection Protocols 
(MPP) program living in limbo in Mexico border cities with no plan in place. The AIC will advocate that Congress 
pass humane immigration reform laws for real long-term solutions to immigration. 

The LWVSNM Immigration Committee has also suggested important actions for the League and the Board to 
consider such as immediately writing letters to Congress and raising public awareness on immigration issues.   

Members interested in joining the Immigration Committee should email or text Kim Sorensen 
(sorensentweet@gmail.com) or 541-910-8449. 

—Kim Sorensen, Chair 
Immigration Committee 

 

Crystal Massey addresses LWVSNM members on 

immigration reform via Zoom. 

Southwest NM Legislative Guide 

The Las Cruces Bulletin provides an annual 
magazine-style publication that is a good resource.  
Click on the “2021 Southwest NM Legislative 
Guide” to find the names and contact information 
for southern New Mexico representatives and 
senators and other state government leaders.  The 
84-page publication also has numerous phones 
and addresses of lawmakers and government 
offices. You can also read about the Legislative 
process and how bills get passed.  

NM Legislative Sessions Online 

Don’t forget that through the middle of March, you 
can keep track of various committee meetings or floor 
discussion of the New Mexico Legislature.  Go to the 
NM Legislature’s website and click on the “Webcast” 
link.  There, you’ll be able to see what’s on the day’s 
calendar available to watch.   

You can also click on “Recordings” or “New 
Recordings” in case you missed a session you’d like to 
see.  It has a list of all previous taped meetings from 
the Legislature.  

And for your information you can click here to see 
what the priorities are for the New Mexico League of 
Women Voters and the LWV of Southern New Mexico.  
 

mailto:sorensentweet@gmail.com
https://cdn2.creativecirclemedia.com/lascruces/files/20210119-093456-LegislativeGuide_2021_eED.pdf
https://cdn2.creativecirclemedia.com/lascruces/files/20210119-093456-LegislativeGuide_2021_eED.pdf
https://nmlegis.gov/
https://nmlegis.gov/
https://nmlegis.gov/
https://www.lwvsnm.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Legislative-Priorities-2021-Session.pdf
https://www.lwvsnm.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Legislative-Priorities-2021-Session.pdf
https://www.lwvsnm.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Legislative-Priorities-2021-Session.pdf


 LWVSNM BOOK CLUB – MARCH 2021  
  

If you would like to participate, contact Erika at grafwebster@icloud.com 

NOTE:  BOOK CLUB HAS MOVED TO 1ST THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 
 

Status Book 

March 4,  

2:00 pm  

Ten Lessons for a Post-Pandemic World by Fareed Zakaria 
In the form of ten straightforward “lessons,” covering topics from globalization and threat-preparedness to 
inequality and technological advancement, Zakaria creates a structure for readers to begin thinking beyond 
the immediate impacts of COVID-19. 

April 1,  

2:00 pm 

A Promised Land by Barack Obama  
A riveting, deeply personal account of history in the making—from the president who inspired us to believe in 
the power of democracy. In the stirring, highly anticipated first volume of his presidential memoirs, Barack 
Obama tells the story of his improbable odyssey from young man searching for his identity to leader of the 
free world, describing in strikingly personal detail both his political education and the landmark moments of 

the first term of his historic presidency—a time of dramatic transformation and turmoil. 

 

  

LWVNM: 

The League of Women Voters of New Mexico also needs your help, members! LWVNM has several 
important Board positions still open for 2021-23. Please step up or nominate members who are willing to 
learn what’s required and work with other leaders to ensure that we fulfill our mission effectively. Others: 

A 1st Vice President: Experienced Leaguers needed because this is the person who will be in training for 
the presidency of the state League in the next term. As a member of the Executive Committee, you’ll learn 
the ropes, help make decisions between Board meetings and assist the president with education and 
advocacy efforts and organizational management. 

A Voter Services Director:  Prior to each general election, the state director tracks information on 
candidates for specific federal and state offices and ballot questions, including bonds and constitutional 
amendments.  The director coordinates voter guide compilation with local League Voter Services chairs. The 
committee proposes questions for the Board to select to ask candidates. Good News!  The LWVSNM Director 
of Public Relations, Jo Galván Nash, has already agreed to work on the committee that will prepare the state’s 
version of VOTE411 for the congressional elections of 2022.  Thank you, Jo! 

A Program Director:  This officer analyzes the current LWVNM positions and suggests updates or 
expansion to the Board.  If the Board accepts the suggestions made, the program director arranges for the 
study necessary for adoption or seeks a source for concurrence. 

Another reason to give serious consideration to this opportunity to serve: our co-presidents are 
automatically members of the LWVNM Board of Directors. They are the only ones representing the southern 
New Mexico community.  Having at least one more LWVSNM member would be “a good thing!” 

Detailed job descriptions, policies, and procedures can be found in the Member Documents section of 
LWVNM’s website: https://lwvnm.org/documents.html.  You can also call Meredith Machen, LWVNM 
Nominating Committee Chair @505-577-6337 or email her at mermachen@cybermesa.com.  
 

—Submitted by Johnnie R. Aldrich, Member, LWVNM Nominating Committee, Meredith Machen, LWVNM,  
and Kathy Brook, LVWSNM 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LWVSNM: 
If you are interested in joining the local LWV Board, please contact Sharon Thomas right away; she is the 

chair of the Nominating Committee.  Several new positions need to be filled (see page 5), along with Board 
and non-Board positions. If you need to know the job duties for various positions, please review the job 
descriptions on the League’s website under our “Members” section.  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR POSITIONS IN LOCAL AND STATE LEAGUES  
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DRAFT SUMMARY OF MINUTES 

(Complete set of minutes will be sent to League Members) 
 

LWVSNM Board Meeting  
Monday, January 18, 2021 • Via Zoom, 1:30 pm 

 
Board Members Present:  Johnnie Aldrich, Secretary; Kathy Brook and Eileen VanWie, Co-Presidents; Jo 
Galvan Nash, PR Director; Kim Sorensen, Past-President; Sadie Valverde, Treasurer; Dale Yeo, Voter Services 
Director; and Sharon Thomas, Nominating Committee Chair.  
  

 The Nominating Committee’s work was first on the agenda.  Sharon Thomas, member Judith Lapointe, 
and Secretary Johnnie Aldrich will approach members about filling vacancies on the Board of Directors (and 
some non-Board positions) to begin duties on May 1.  VOLUNTEERS JOYFULLY ACCEPTED!  
 

Elected Board Positions Needed:   Annually Appointed Board Positions Needed:  

• Co-Presidents – 2021-2023   • Director of PR 

• Vice President – 2021-2022 (1 year)  • Immediate Past President 

• Treasurer – 2021-2023    • Nominating Committee Member 

• Membership Director – 2021-2023  

• Youth Engagement Director – 2021-2023 NEW Appointed Positions (Non-Board) Needed: 
• Nominating Committee Chair – 2022  • JEDI Coordinator 

       • Social Media Coordinator 
(See our website for updated job descriptions.) • Observer for Public Regulation Commission 
       • Development Coordinator 
 

 Advocating this month will include signing a letter to Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham written by our 
non-profit partner NGage SUCCESS about the need for expanded broadband access to our county and all of 
southern New Mexico. Eileen will sign as co-chair of LWVNM Education Committee and Kathy will sign for 
LWVSNM. 
 Members have met with Sen. Carrie Hamblen, CEO of the Green Chamber this month, to discuss our 
participation in that group’s activities.  Carrie will help us get into the Chamber’s social media sites and at 
some point, in the coming month we’ll be inviting members to participate in a training session on the use of 
this widespread method for getting our message out. 
 The Woman’s Improvement Association will be honored by the LWVSNM and the GFWC Progress 

Club by placing a Pomeroy Marker in Pioneer Women's Park.  A program with KRWG TV during March 

(women's history month) will feature information about the WIS and voter suppression. 

 Kim, Erika, and Sadie will meet with Kathy to discuss budget needs and rework the budget in 
preparation for presentation at the League’s Annual Meeting, April 13.  The possibility of raising dues will be 
included. Jo suggested that since we’re likely to be without the expense to members of our luncheon or 
dinner meetings for at least another half year, the money saved could be applied to elevating dues. 
 Eileen told us that her work with Meredith Machen, Co-Chair of the LWVNM Education Committee, 
has led to many changes in the state’s education position, especially in regard to multicultural education.  
They’re also working on a concrete definition of “high quality, equitable education system.”  
 Progress continues with the Making Democracy Work Award. The specifics to this award will soon be 
reported in the local media and to League members. Stay tuned for a wonderful virtual event.  
 

—Minutes submitted by Johnnie R. Aldrich, Secretary 
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The Voter is pleased to include this new section that features one member of our organization 

each month.  This will help us connect with one another during the ongoing pandemic. And, we 

will get to know a little more about the members in our organization.  Feel free to contact           

Jo Galván Nash, Voter Editor, to recommend someone to feature in a future newsletter. 

I was born into and raised in a segregated mining community (Grant  
County), where Mexicans were treated as second class citizens.  All of  
that began to change when several small unions were amalgamated  
into one union and Mexicans had power for the first time.   

My mother was a leader in the Local 890 Women’s Auxiliary who  
were essential in achieving union success with an important strike.  The  
movie, Salt of the Earth, is a dramatized version of the revolution that  
gave us some semblance of rights and more importantly equal pay for  
equal work in the mine. My sister and I were at my mother’s side, every  
step of the way, stuffing envelopes, marching on the line doing every- 
thing necessary to achieve social justice.  On the picket line, I experienced  
a solidarity I strive for even today because I saw what can be accomplished when people work together, 
trust each other, and struggle for a common goal.  

My first act of personal rebellion in that segregated situation was with my high school counselor.  My 
parents always talked to me about going to college and the counselor refused to give me the classes that I 
needed to apply - four years of English.  I refused to take “no” for what I wanted/needed and basically told 
her I was not leaving her office until she gave me English 4.  She finally relented and I was able to apply for 
and be accepted to the university.  I now have three degrees.  I have been a life-long activist for the rights of 
my community. 

I joined the League of Women Voters with my husband, who had been a member for years before we 
met.  I like their activism in issues that matter to me and I pledge to be an active member. 

 

—EIisa Sánchez 
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Let’s Meet LWVSNM Member … Elisa Sánchez 
 

VOTE411 Efforts Continue 
The General Election is over but there is still 

a need to get citizens to register to vote. The 
League will again encourage residents to utilize 
Vote411 to get information and to register.  

The 2021 regular local election cycle has 
already begun, and we want to provide voters in 
our county with important, nonpartisan 
candidate information they need to successfully 
cast their ballot before or on election day, Nov. 
2, 2021. On that day, voters will select School 
Board members, county officials, municipal 
races, and more.  

If you or someone you know needs to 
change their voter information, including 
changing their declared party, they can do that, 
too.  Check out www.VOTE411.org! 

Our Condolences … 
The League extends its heartfelt condolences to 
Sue Cain.  Her husband passed away recently.  Sue 
has been a longtime, active member of the League.  
Our prayers and thoughts are with her.  
 

 

VIRTUAL LEAGUE DAY AT THE  
NM LEGISLATURE 

Thursday, Feb. 18, 2021 • 10:30 am 
Opening remarks 

 
Elisa had the good fortune to meet 

Rosa Parks. 

mailto:jogalvan.nash@gmail.com
http://www.vote411.org/
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OBSERVER REPORTS 

 
BOARD OF DONA ANA COUNTY COMMISSION (BOCC) • Regular Meeting 
January 12, 2021 
Observer: Jo Galván Nash 
 
All members were present as was County Manager Fernando Macias 
 
New BOCC:  This was the first meeting with new County Commissioners Susana Chaparro and Diana Murillo-
Trujillo.  The Board selected Manuel Sanchez as the new chair and Ms. Murillo-Trujillo as Vice Chair for 2021.  
 
COVID Vaccines:  The CDC reports that NM is one of the leading states (#6) in the roll out of vaccines. There are 
health offices providing the vaccine across the county. Dawn Sanchez, regional director of the NM Department 
of Health, said they want more people to preregister for the COVID vaccine.  Get your confirmation code online 
at https://cvvaccine.nmhealth.org/.  Then, individuals will be notified when they are eligible for their appoint-
ment. (No internet: call 1-855-600-3453.) She said they are working on logistics with many agencies for 
additional vaccine centers.  Their goal is to administer 1,000 vaccines per day.  
 
Sheriff’s Annual Report: Sheriff Kim Stewart detailed the department’s accomplishments during a Covid-
impacted year, which created additional hurdles. 
 
Comparing 2019 to 2020: 
2019: responded to 65,000 law enforcement calls of all types 
2020: responded to 77,000+ calls  

• DUI’s dropped but vehicle thefts increased 

• Investigated fewer criminal felonies 

• Residential burglaries down; commercial burglaries are up  

• Rapes down from 63 to 20 

• Child protected referrals dropped by 200 (Caveat: this doesn’t mean that this problem is lessened, but 
school is not in session and teachers are primary reporters of child abuse.) 

 
Equipment obtained in 2019 included rifles, vests, helmets, hand-held radios, and wireless capabilities for their 
robot. She also outfitted deputies with body-cameras and created a policy for that. The Sheriff’s 2021 goal: 
everyone in the Sheriff’s department to stay healthy.  There have been 16 cases of COVID and all Sheriff’s 
personnel recovered.   

 
 

LAS CRUCES BOARD OF EDUCATION • Regular Meeting 
January 19, 2021 
Observer: Eileen VanWie 
 
Members: President Ray Jaramillo, VP Carol Cooper, Secretary Teresa Tenorio, and Members Terrie Dallman and 
Maria Flores 
 

Student musicians from Centennial High School (Bella Voce) and Las Cruces High School (Wind Symphony) took 
home honors from the 2021 NM Music Educators Association All-State performances.  These groups were 
recognized at the Board meeting through a video-clip of their performances.  
 

-continued next page 
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OBSERVER REPORTS 

 
LCPS School Board (cont.) 
Superintendent Trujillo congratulated students who received academic rewards.  2021 graduation ceremonies will 
occur on May 21 and 22 at the Field of Dreams.  Some schools returned to small pods on campuses today for 
students in special education.  By the end of the week, 800 employees will be vaccinated.  Vaccination is optional 
at this time.  The whole County must get out of the “red” rating for students to re-enter schools.  It sounds like 
there will be increased possibilities of face-to-face pods coming soon.  On Jan. 21, Superintendent Trujillo will 
have a live question-and-answer session for the community via Zoom.   
 
NEA LC (teachers/certified) and CSEC LC (staff/classified) shared concerns about COVID leave that is no longer 
available from federal funds.  Hopefully the school can work out ways to provide COVID leave for teachers and 
staff who need it.  Students are also concerned about re-enter to schools. 
 
Mr. Ellison provided financial priorities for the Fiscal Year 2022 budget development, which were approved by the 
Board.  

• Emphasize the importance of air conditioning on new school buses. 

• Provide opportunities for additional student learning days. 

• Expand tutoring opportunities for students. 

• Explore a savings structure from renewable energy projects to impact  

student success. 
• Expand renewable energy projects, including solar power, electric, and clean energy opportunities. 

• Expansion of online learning capacity, including increase cybersecurity infrastructure and increase professional 
development opportunities for online instruction. 

• Increase the number of counselors and mental health support staff, especially at the middle and high school levels. 

• Expansion of international Welcome Centers to all middle schools. 

• Dedicate funding to ensure continued success of Student Advisory Council.  

• Continue support for community schools. 

• Review and expand support for culturally and linguistically responsive educational opportunities, including 
curriculum development for ethnic studies. 

• Review a stipend for bilingual educators. 

 
An equitable grading scale of middle and high school learning assessments for this year only was discussed.  The 
scale means that with a minimum “F” grade, a student can receive 50% rather than 0%.   A teachers’ advisory 
group has formed to discuss equitable grading.  Advice from the Student Advisory Council was also sought.  

   

 
 

LAS CRUCES CITY COUNCIL • Regular Meeting 
February 4, 2021 
Observer: Kathy Brook 
 
Currently, there is no park in the Mesa Grande Road neighborhood that is readily accessible for young children, a 
problem Councilor Gil Sorg has been seeking to address for many years.   One challenge has been the lack of two 
acres (the minimum recommended size for such a park) of land in the city in that area.  A resolution was approved 
to proceed with a park on available land and to complete the park within a year. 
 
 

—continued next page 
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OBSERVER REPORTS 

 
LAS CRUCES CITY COUNCIL (cont.) 
A second topic was creation of a Covid-19 task force for the city, as had been suggested at a recent presentation 
to the US Conference of Mayors.  The focus would be on the roll-out of vaccines.  The proposal was approved with 
Councilors Abeyta Stuve, Gandara, and Flores representing the Council on the task force. 
 
There was extensive discussion of implementation of agreements between the city and various nonprofit partners 
for emergency assistance programs.  Some nonprofits have not fully expended funds allocated to them, perhaps 
because they are trying to spread the service to clients over a period of months.  (For example, meal vouchers at 
restaurants are being spread over several months in part to allow for adjustment by restaurants to more 
customers.)  The Council approved a resolution to allow staff to develop and execute agreements for emergency 
assistance with nonprofits in amounts up to $150,000. 
 

LAS CRUCES CITY COUNCIL • Work Session  
February 11, 2021 
Observer: Kathy Brook 
 
Operations of the Las Cruces Airport were discussed with a presentation by the airport manager.  Elements of the 
presentation included the need for an appropriate fee and rate structure and simplification and standardization of 
lease language.  Analysis indicates that a gradual increase in rates is appropriate.  A second topic of discussion 
was the UTV ordinance approved in March to allow UTVs to be driven on city streets and a September 
modification of the ordinance to eliminate conflicts within the original ordinance which had precluded most UTVs. 
 
The final topic and one of special interest for the League’s Affordable Housing Committee was the 2021-2025 
Consolidated Plan required for CDBG and HOME (Home Investment Partnership Program) funding.  Crescendo 
Consulting is developing the plan for the City, including collecting census data and conducting a survey of 
community members.  Their observations include an increase in the poverty rate for children, convergence of the 
median income for Hispanic households with white, non-Hispanic households, and a sizeable increase in the 
percent of the population over 65.  The community survey revealed relatively consistent needs and priorities 
across race/ethnicity, income and age groups – the three top needs being economic development; mental health 
and substance abuse; and domestic violence shelters.  These needs have been intensified by the Covid pandemic.  
The next steps will be an in-depth analysis of the data and identification of potential strategies and goals.  There 
will be a 30-day public comment period before the final review of the document by the Council in April or May. 
 
 
No reports for the meetings on Jan 19 and Jan 22. 
  
 

Local Government Meetings:  
LAS CRUCES SCHOOL BOARD  COUNTY COMMISSION  LAS CRUCES CITY COUNCIL 
 

1ST Tuesdays:    2nd Tuesdays:     1st & 3rd Mondays: 
   Work Sessions, 4pm         Regular Meetings, 9am     Regular Meetings, 1pm  
3rd Tuesdays:    4th Tuesdays:    2nd & 4th Mondays: 
   Regular Meetings, 4pm     Regular Meetings, 9am      Work Sessions, 1pm  
 

 
MESILLA BOARD OF TRUSTEES – 2nd & 4th Mondays: Regular Meetings, 6pm 
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Date                       Description                            Deposit/Credit     Payments/Debits Balance 

11-10-20               Citizen's Bank Balance   $3,692.40 

     

 DEPOSITS    

 No Deposits $00.00   

 No Donations $00.00   

 Subtotal Deposits $00.00   

 SUBTOTAL BALANCE   $3,692.40 

     

 EXPENSES    

12-07-20   Check #1057 – Consumer Cellular  $19.43  

12-11-20 Check #1058 - WeAreIt  $42.24  

 Subtotal Expenses   $61.67  

12-23-20 CURRENT BANK BALANCE    $3,630.73 

     

 SUMMARY OTHER     

 -Donations Money has been spent                  

$3,939.20 

   

 -Diversity Fund- The other 3 funds 

are part of the bank balance                   

$935.00 

   

 -Immigration Study Fund        

$625.00 

   

 -Youth Engagement                 

$500.00 

   

     

 IN-KIND DONATIONS    

Date - 

$ 
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